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MAD Call for Board Nominations 
One of the reasons we’ve been able to produce virtual productions and continue to thrive throughout the 
COVID pandemic is the amazing work of the MAD Board.  If you’d like to help with the operation of MAD, 
please consider a position on the Board as part of the Executive Council, a Coordinator, or a Functional 
Manager. Members of the Executive Council (per GEWA Bylaws) must be a GSFC contract or civil service 
employee or civil servant retiree. However, any club member can put their name forward for Coordinators 
and Functional Managers. 
 
The list of nominees and the election date will be announced in the November MADogram. Please forward 
your name and interested position to me, Acting MAD President Michael Silber 
at silberm34@gmail.com no later than November 18, 2021. Self-nomination is allowed, but let me know if 
you have any questions about any of the available positions, which are listed below. 
 
Executive Council: 
President 
Vice President 
Treasurer 
Secretary 
Property Manager 
 
Advisory Coordinators: 
Dance 
Drama 
Music 
Technical 
 
Functional Managers: 
Historian 
Publicity Coordinator 
MADirectory Coordinator 
MADogram Editor 
MAD Web Curator 
 
Sincerely, 
Michael Silber, Acting MAD President 
 

MAD Holiday Chorus 
From Producer Kathy Nieman – Unfortunately MAD will not be able to produce a Holiday Chorus Concert 
this year due to the pandemic. We hope that we will be able to continue in 2022! 

 
MAD Board Meeting 
The next MAD Board meeting with be held on Thursday, November 11thh, at 5:30 PM via Zoom. All club 
members are welcome to attend.  We plan to hold our board meetings in 2021 regularly on the second 
Thursday of the month.  Please email madboard@googlegroups.com if you would like the Zoom link to 
attend. 
 

MAD Play Readings 
Videos of MAD’s four play readings are still available for viewing.  Visit the MAD web site, 
https://madtheator.org to get links to them. 
 
 



MAD About Town 
Courtney and Scott Ritz will be performing as scare actors at the Laurel House of Horror haunted house 
in Laurel, MD Friday and Saturdays through 11/6.  Come see us if you dare!  Tickets are available from the 
website at https://laurelhaunt.com   
 
Katrina Jackson is performing in the ensemble of Rockville Musical Theatre's “On the Town,” October 29 
through November 7.  Masks and proof of vaccination or recent negative PCR test are required. 
Information and tickets are available at https://www.r-m-t.org/on-the-town.  
 
 

MAD Condolences 
MAD members who were active in the 80s may remember Mac and Roney Shawe.  We just heard that Mac 
passed away September 6 from natural causes.  He performed in “Fiddler on the Roof” in 1981 (along with 
daughter Merry Ellen and directed by Roney) and was involved in tech for “Pajama Game” (1984), “Mame” 
(1987), and “Hello, Dolly” (1978) among other shows.  His full obituary is at 
https://www.legacy.com/us/obituaries/washingtonpost/name/merrick-shawe-obituary?id=6470513.  We 
extend condolences to the family and friends. 
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We all were saddened to learn of the recent passing of David 
Rabuck from his wife, Victoria.  Our condolences go out to her 
during this difficult time.  The details of the funeral she sent you 
can also be accessed in the mailing list archive at 
https://groups.google.com/g/gsfcmad.   
 


